News Around and About Arrowsic

The Arrowsic Arrow

Vol. 19 No. 4

August 2004

From Our Selectmen:

Recent town appointments include:

- Ike Heffron (our distinguished Fire Chief) has been appointed Town Constable to help control parking issues at Sewall Pond primarily.
- Chris Brett, who has been an Alternate Planning Board member, has been appointed as a regular member of the Planning Board.
- Ruth Fatscher has been appointed as our Local Emergency Agency Director. She is also a member the Fire Department.
- Kenneth Baker has been appointed to the Properties Management Committee. He has also agreed to help out with the Town Web Page, posting minutes and announcements, etc..
- Nancy Sferra has been appointed to the Conservation Commission. Nancy is a member of the Fire Department and works for the Nature Conservancy.

We want to thank these generous neighbors for their willingness to contribute to the Town of Arrowsic. There is always room for more volunteers, and anyone wishing to join a committee or contribute in other ways is urged to contact one of the Selectmen.

Note from Town Hall:

- Town Hall will be closed Wednesday, September
 15th for an election training workshop.
- For students and other residents who will be out of town on election day absentee ballots will be available at the beginning of October. You can sign up now to have one mailed to you. Call or stop by Town Hall.

Car Registrations - Oct.

NAME

-	BAKER, KENNETH A	KIMBALL, SUSAN C
	, ANTHONY	
	, ANTHONY R	KREINDLER, MICHAEL L
	LOCK, WILLIAM C	
	S ADVERTISING INC	
	N, PAUL	ONEIL, DENNIS P
	SKYANT, JACOB E	
	CARLTON, ANN	
	CHAPIN, EDWARD B III	STAFFORD, GEORGE F
	COLLIER, MARY A	TEXTOR, MELISSA
	DAVIS, SHAWN K	
	DEMERS, MAUREEN	
	DEMERS, THOMAS W JR	
	ELWELL, RICHARD	
	ELWELL, ROBERT A	
	ELWELL, ROBERT A	
	GALUZA, JAMES J	
	GILL, DEBORAH S	
	HEWLETT, HERBERT R	
	HIGGINS, RICHARD A	

Submissions for the next Arrow are due by Oct. 15th. Contact Maria Grill at kennang@clinic.net, call, or use the Arrow box at Town Hall.

HILTON, WANDA B

JORGENSEN, MARK JORGENSEN, MARK

JORGENSEN LANDSCAPING INC

Recycling Update.

GOOD NEWS: Our collection of mixed paper in the green bin at Town Hall is up over the summer. This means that each ton collected here costs us \$35 per ton to dispose of while the trash collected at roadside costs the town \$70 a ton to dispose of at the Bath landfill. There is speculation that it will not be long before this increases to \$80 per ton. Keep up the good work of diverting mixed paper from the trash stream and putting it into the green bin. The most common contaminants in the mixed paper are corrugated cardboard and plastic so be careful about excluding them in your trips to Town Hall



The Recycling Committee met on the 26th of August and talked about various strategies for increasing recycling and decreasing the tonnage in the trash stream. Within the next several weeks we expect to do an analysis of trash left at curbside to determine how much of the contents should instead be in the recycling stream. We expect to begin with randomly selected sites along Route 127. Our findings will be published in a future issue of the Arrow.

We will also be instructing R.C. Rogers to adhere to the published Town Ordinance which excludes a variety of items from curbside trash pickup.

Forbidden items include: bulky items, construction waste, metal objects, hazardous materials, items which should be in the recycling stream instead. Note: Any of these items will be left at the curb and disposal will be the responsibility of the owner.

The Ordinance also states that "if recyclables are not separated and put out along with the trash on recycling days, the trash may not be taken away." Recyclables collected at the curb are: newspaper and magazines, corrugated, flattened cardboard, clear glass, #2 plastic, and tin cans.

Afternoons on
Old Stage Road
Come spend a couple of
hours on a Sunday afternoon
in October walking, biking or
enjoying the fresh air and
foliage on the Old Stage
Road

On October 3rd, 10th and 17th from 1-4 p.m. the speed limit on the road will be posted at 15 m.p.h.. Have questions? Call Lisa

questions? Call Lis Holley 443-1510.

Remember: Failure to sort carefully destroys recycling.

PESTICIDES. The State of Maine is sponsoring a collection of unused pesticides at no cost to the individual or town. This requires preregistration as the contract will be put out for bid. It may not be too late to qualify by calling (207) 287-2731 though the deadline was to have been August 20th.

Many thanks to those of you who are making the effort to keep the cost of waste management under control.

Watch for timely Trash Tips in the next issue of the Arrow. John Hinds 443-4322, Judy Jones 442-7612, Jeff Mann 443-6174, Roz McLean 386-0179.

"Arrowsic - Where Democracy Still Works" T-shirts available to benefit the Democratic Party \$15. Call Wendy Briggs 443-3285.

Arrowsic Property Transfers ..

Date	Map/Lot	Seller	Buyer	Sale Price
6/6/03	4/19&4/12	Carol Ainsworth	Douglas Ware & Elizabeth Parker	\$100,000
6/6/03	4/12(portion)	Leslie Cobb	Douglas Ware & Elizabeth Parker	\$72,500
6/6/03	5/4-15	Peter Anderson	Raymond & Anne Paradis	\$490,000
6/13/03	4/53-2	Mark & Dabra Harper	Elliot Mead	\$35,000
6/16/03	5/21	Lillian Gowen	Katherine & Andreas Von Huene	\$7,000
8/29/03	5/32	Antonio & Julie Carey	Leo & Cindy Gibbons	\$159,900
9/30/03	4/50-2	Alfred & Maybelle Sturgeon	Anthony Bejma & Hei-Mao	\$204,500
10/16/03	5/31	B. J. Watson	Nanako & Matsuko O'Donnell	\$65,000
11/17/03	2/19-1	Claire Bridge	Tamara Gifford	\$80,000
1/30/04	3/2	Donald Beaton	Kevin & Katherine Graham	\$144,000
3/22/04	2/19-4	Suzanne & Thomas Wright	Kathleen Sullivan	\$119,000